
The Mans Decree Chapter 2011 -  

A Man Like None Other Chapter 2011 
A Man Like None Other Novel 
Ryosuke hastily stepped forward and sputtered, “Mr. Chance, I didn’t realize you were a 
deity! I have been a fool. I should not have taken you lightly!” 

He would have worshiped Kai on an altar had he known the latter was a deity earlier. “A 
deity?” Kai was baffled by Ryosuke’s words. 

Flaxseed noticed his confusion and briefly explained the situation to him. Only then did 
Kai realize that this was one of Fandor’s tricks. Jetroinians were well-known for their 
superstitious beliefs in deities. 

In any case, Kai had just experienced a breakthrough and was eager to test out his 
improved abilities. He did not bother correcting Ryosuke’s misconception and declared, 
“Please bring me to meet Asuka, Mr. Ryosuke.” 

“Of course!” Ryosuke nodded eagerly. Ryosuke’s mansion was barely a mile away from 
Asuka’s, and the group soon arrived at their destination. 

Asuka and his son, Haruto, happened to be staring in the direction of Ryosuke’s 
mansion. A perplexed Haruto asked his father, “What’s going on, Father? We barely 
arrived, and it looks as if a heavy thunderstorm is imminent.” 

Asuka frowned slightly and replied, “That can’t be right. I didn’t hear of any incoming. 
thunderstorms on our way here. How can the weather change in an instant? Let’s not 
worry about that for now. Get everything in order and head to your great-grandfather’s. 
The elections are starting soon, and I must secure my position as the next head of the 
Watanabe family.” 

Then, Asuka returned to his room. Not long after that, Ryosuke arrived at his mansion 
with Kai in tow. Kai glanced at the front door. With a single kick, he smashed the pure 
bronze door into debris. 

The commotion alerted the guards in Asuka’s household. More than ten men armed 
with katanas rushed toward the front door, surrounding Kai in seconds. 

Asuka stomped out of his room furiously, though anger quickly turned to confusion 
when he spotted his elder brother with an unknown. young man in the center of the 
crowd. He asked, “Ryosuke, what is the meaning of this? Did you bring someone here 
to smash. down my door?” 

“I’m not here to destroy your door; I’m here to see you. Haven’t you always wished to 
avenge your son? This man here is your enemy,” Ryosuke explained and pointed at 



Kai. Asuka stiffened in surprise. He looked at Kai and frowned. “This man is Kai 
Chance?” 

Kai nodded in affirmation. “In flesh and blood. I was the one who killed Ichiro 
Watanabe.” “That’s impossible!” Asuka’s disbelief was palpable as he continued, 
“Kazuo killed Kai a long time ago. How can he still be alive?” Kai merely smirked and 
drawled, “Don’t believe me? Why don’t you call Kazuo and ask the man himself? Do 
you really think someone like him could actually kill me?” 

Asuka’s expression darkened at Kai’s words. With a knowing glance, he sent Haruto off 
to call Kazuo and confirm Kai’s allegations. Alas, none of Haruto’s calls went through. 
Asuka’s eyes narrowed thoughtfully. He was beginning to believe Kai’s claims. 

He shot Ryosuke an accusatory glare and demanded, “You’re the head of the 
Watanabe family, Ryosuke, yet here you are colluding with the enemy. What is the 
meaning of this? Don’t you know he killed Ichiro?” 

To his surprise, Ryosuke replied sneeringly, “Don’t say anything else, Asuka. What 
haven’t you done to fight for the position of the family head? I haven’t seen you as a 
brother for a long time! I already know you and Masato conspired to send Yuri to the 
shrine. I will never agree to it.” 

Asuka scoffed and retorted, “Did you truly think working with Kai would allow you to defy 
Grandpa’s wishes, Ryosuke? Still, I suppose | must thank you for your little stunt today. 
It sure will save me plenty of trouble.” He waved his hand and summoned his guards. 
“Get them! Kill that man!” 
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Ryosuke hardly flinched as he roared, “Hold your swords. I’m still the head of the 
Watanabe family. Now, back off.” The imposing command immediately stopped the 
charging guards in their tracks. 

At the end of the day, they were in the service of the Watanabe family. They dared not 
disobey the instructions of the active family head. “Charge! I’m ordering you to!” Asuka 
shouted at the guards, who remained frozen in fear despite his command. 

Jetroinians were well-known for their strict deference to the traditional hierarchical 
system. While Ryosuke remained the head of the. Watanabe family, the guards simply 
could not bring themselves to disobey his direct orders. 

Seeing this, Asuka cursed at the top of his lungs, but his infuriated protests were in vain. 
Meanwhile, Kai shot Asuka a frosty glare while slowly approaching him. “You’re dead 



meat today, Asuka.” Asuka hastily pulled Haruto with him and backed away until they 
eventually hid in his room. 

Bam! Suddenly, a loud explosion erupted in front of Kai, shrouding the place in billowing 
white smoke. Kai waved his hand and instantly dissipated the smoke, but Asuka and 
Haruto were nowhere to be found. 

“Damn it. They must’ve escaped using a secret tunnel under the mansion,” surmised 
Ryosuke with a deep frown. “Don’t worry. It’s impossible to escape.” 

Kai closed his eyes and used his spiritual sense to scan the mansion and its 
surroundings, spanning a diameter of several kilometers. Soon enough, he tracked the 
two runaways down. “Let’s go.” 

After his abrupt order, Kai disappeared in a flash, leaving Ryosuke to hurry after him. 
Kai tracked Asuka’s aura all the way to the foot of Fujio Mountain. 

A small army of samurai stood guard outside Masato’s hut at the foot of Fujio Mountain. 
Masato was in the hut, engaged in a meeting with numerous branch family members of 
the Watanabe family. 

An elder from one of the branch families piped up, “Ryosuke has been too quiet lately. I 
don’t think he’d agree to send his daughter to the shrine.” 

Several relatives immediately concurred with his views. “That’s right. I even caught wind 
that Ryosuke was in contact with someone in Chanaea. Perhaps he’s trying to gain their 
help and move his entire family abroad.” 

“I even heard that he’s paying ten billion in Anglanduran currency to hire the assassin, 
Mr. Loufury, to take out Grandpa!” Masato remained silent amid their gossip, though his 
fury was palpable in his aged, wrinkled features. 

He scoffed coldly and spat, “He must think I’m some senile old man. He doesn’t bother 
listening to my orders once I’ve stopped asking about the family’s affairs.” 

Just then, the door of the hut was flung open. Asuka and Haruto rushed into the room in 
a panic. Their frantic expression caused Masato’s frown to deepen. He demanded, “You 
rascal. Where are your manners? You can’t barge into this place as and when you 
please.” 

Asuka shouted, “Save me, Grandpa. Save me! Ryosuke’s out for my blood, and he 
brought Kai Chance with him. He even said he was going to kill you too!” “What?” 
Masato immediately got to his feet. 



A chorus of shocked gasps rang out through the hut. They could not believe Ryosuke 
was completely disregarding his family ties and openly hunting his younger brother 
down. One of the branch family members asked Asuka, “Who is this Kai Chance?” 

“He’s the person who killed my son, Ichiro. I heard he’s an extremely strong fighter.” 
Asuka’s explanation fueled Masato’s anger. The elder thundered, “A Chanaean? It 
seems Ryosuke is bent on pledging his loyalty to another country.” 

Just then, Kawano, who had appeared to be in a light slumber the whole time, slowly 
opened his eyes and said, “Whoever he is, as long as he’s bold enough to cause 
trouble here, the only fate that awaits him is death.” 

As he spoke, Kawano rose to his feet and grabbed a katana, shooting a piercing look 
out the window. One of the powerful members of the Watanabe family spoke up. “With 
Master Kawano around, do you think Ryosuke would really be brave enough to chase 
us down?” 

“Let’s go. Accompany me while I meet and kill this Watanabe traitor,” Masato declared 
calmly. Asuka and Haruto quickly stepped forward and supported the old man as he left 
the hut. 
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Meanwhile, Kai and Ryosuke continued their chase. However, as soon as the latter 
realized where they were headed, his eyes flashed with panic. 

“M-Mr. Chance, should we wait for Mr. Loufury? Our family’s ancestral home is up 
ahead, which is where Masato lives. That means Kawano will also be there. I’m 
afraid…” Ryosuke’s voice trailed off. 

I’m afraid that neither of us will be Kawano’s match! Although Mr. Chance was struck by 
heavenly thunder today, I still don’t know the extent of his abilities. That’s what worries 
me! After all, if we were to lose this fight, my entire family would be doomed.. 

“You can head back if you’re scared. I’ll let you know when I’ve killed them all…” Kai 
replied as he marched toward Fujio Mountain without breaking his stride. 

Upon seeing that, Ryosuke had no choice but to steel himself and follow behind. Before 
long, Kai reached the wooden hut at the foot of Fujio Mountain, only to see hundreds of 
samurais gathered outside, along with Masato and the rest. 

“Ryosuke, you’re an utter disgrace to the Watanabe family! I can’t believe you colluded 
with the Chanaeans to kill your own brother! You deserve to die…” Masato fumed while 



staring coldly at Ryosuke and Kai. Although he was getting on in his years, his voice 
remained strikingly loud. 

Unfortunately, Ryosuke didn’t dare say a word, nor did he know how to refute Masato. 
Argh! If they hadn’t forced me to send Yuri to the shrine, I wouldn’t be in this situation 
now! 

Following Masato’s angry roar, hundreds of samurais surrounded Ryosuke and Kai. 
Even though they worked for the Watanabe family, there was no way they’d listen to 
Ryosuke’s orders. After all, the samurais belonged to the branch families, so why would 
they answer to him? 

“Ryosuke, you’re an embarrassment to the Watanabe family! If we don’t kill you today, 
we’ll be letting our ancestors down!” “You’re a sc*mbag, Ryosuke! You’re worse than an 
animal…” 

Needless to say, Asuka was overjoyed to see the Watanabe branch families hurling 
insults and abuse at Ryosuke. “Stop wasting your breath on him,” Masato said icily. “Kill 
them both now…” 

With that, the horde of samurais charged at Kai and Ryosuke, scaring the latter so 
much that he instantly unleashed all his martial energy. Kai, however, merely looked at 
the samurais with undisguised contempt. 

He had never feared them even before he became a Martial Arts Saint, so why would 
anything change now that he was one? “Hmph. What a bunch of insignificant beings…” 

The next second, he waved his hand like a sword, and a ray of light shot out 
immediately. With Kai’s spiritual energy powering it, the light grew several feet long and 
slashed through the air, conjuring a blade that was more than ten meters! The blade 
was so incredibly sharp that it sliced dozens of samurais by their waists in just the blink 
of an eye. 

“Ah!” Within seconds, screams of agony and the nauseating smell of blood filled the air. 
The samurais who ran behind their fallen comrades couldn’t stop in time and wound up 
tripping over the bodies and getting covered in a disgusting mix of blood and innards. 

It was such a terrifying scene that they halted in their tracks. They were completely 
stunned and speechless. Masato and the rest of the Watanabe branch families, too, 
looked on in utter disbelief. 

Even Ryosuke couldn’t help but stare at Kai blankly with his mouth agape. “Turning 
spiritual energy into a sword isn’t that interesting… It isn’t as powerful as the 
Dragonslayer Sword,” the latter remarked. With that, the Dragonslayer Sword promptly 
appeared in his right hand and glowed a brilliant green. 



There was such terrifying pressure from the sword that the frightened samurais 
crumpled to the ground one after another. Some even forced themselves to be on one 
knee to prevent falling face down into the bloody mess. 

 


